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SOUTHWOOD 
Homeowners Association Newsletter 

March Calendar 

Torrance City Council Meetings 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

3.2, 3.9, 3.16 & 3.23 

3.30 – no meeting 

 

Torrance Planning Commission 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

3.3 & 3.17 
 

TUSD Board Meeting 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

3.1 & 3.15 
 

Torrance Environmental Quality 

and Energy Conservation Comm. 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

3.4 

 

 

Torrance Businesses 

Update 

Hobby Lobby 
Located at the former Toys R Us site 

on Hawthorne and Sepulveda, 

Hobby Lobby has delayed their 

grand opening by a couple of 

months and is expected to open on 

April 12, 2021. 

 

Raising Cane’s 
Raising Cane’s Chicken Fingers at 

23000 Hawthorne (previously the 

site of Pier 1 Imports) is scheduled 

to open March 2,
 
2021. 

 

Randy’s Donuts and  

Jersey Mike’s Subs 
Both of these establishments are 

now open on Hawthorne near the 

Olive Garden.  

 

Southwood Homeowners Association 
4733 Torrance Blvd. #155 

424.226.6428 
southwood.homeowners@gmail.com 

Facebook.com/southwoodHOA 

www.southwoodhomeowners.com 

 

Message from Your President 

Springtime is almost here, and with it, warmer weather – a great time to 

enjoy the outdoors. I hope you and your family take advantage of our 

beautiful Southern California weather, the sweeping coastlines, and the 

scenic Palos Verdes hiking trails.  

 

Speaking of good weather, the SHA Board is hoping to hold an outdoor 

association meeting in June. Normally, we would hold an association 

meeting in May or June to honor our scholarship winner and have a 

speaker or presentation on some neighborhood topic. We will have to see 

how things look as we get closer to June.  

 

Meanwhile, we hope you find the newsletter informative. Please feel free 

to contact us anytime with comments/suggestions. If you’re new to the 

neighborhood, send us an email or text. We’d like to welcome you in our 

newsletter.  

 

Our membership drive is ongoing. We surpassed the 400 mark in mid-

February! This is the first year we offered a way to join/renew online. We 

had almost a fourth of our members join online this year. We’re glad 

many people found the online payment option convenient. 

 

Laurie Craig 

 

Be Part of the Solution 

Let’s make Torrance the best it can be! If you notice something that needs 

to be fixed, removed, or cleaned, report it. Under “Contact Us” on the City 

website torranceca.gov, there are phone numbers and links to use.  

 

Torrance also has a one-stop shop to report many types of issues. The City 

link to Submit a Service Request found on the “Contact Us” page directs 

you to the proper form to request service regarding sidewalk/street repair, 

property maintenance, noise, park condition, dumped trash, parking or 

vehicle issue, animal control, and more. 

 

mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/SouthwoodHOA/
http://www.torranceca.gov/
https://aca.torranceca.gov/CitizenAccess/Cap/CapApplyDisclaimer.aspx?Module=ServiceRequest&stepNumber=1&pageNumber=1&TabName=ServiceRequest
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Scanning Southwood 

Welcome to the Neighborhood! 
 

Chris and Jennie Whitaker 

(Redbeam) 
 

Mary Lee (Talisman) 
 

If you have any news to share 

related to births, deaths, marriages, 

new jobs, moving in, moving away, 

etc., please let us know. Call or text 

us at 424.226.6428 or email us at 
southwood.homeowners@gmail.com. 

 

Support JMS 8th 

Grade Promotion 

Jefferson is sponsoring a series of 

restaurant nights to raise funds for a 

unique promotion experience this 

year. JMS 8
th
 Grade class will get a 

percentage of the sales. 

When you order in person or online, 

show the fundraiser flyer (printed or 

on your phone), or enter the online 

code. Here are the dates for March: 

Mar 2 – Panda Express 10am-9:30pm 

Mar 9
 
– Chipotle 4pm-8pm 

Mar 16 – Lemonade 11am-9pm 

Mar 23 – Wahoo’s 11am-8pm 

Mar 30 – Lazy Dog 11am-11pm 

The flyers for each restaurant are at 

jefferson.tusd.org. If you order 

online, please be sure to use the 

restaurant’s own website or app (3
rd

 

party delivery or ordering services 

will not accept the flyer). 

After a challenging year of online 

school, the parents of the 8
th
 Grade 

class are hoping to raise enough 

funds to give the students a 

memorable promotion experience to 

include a congratulatory lawn sign, a 

lei, class photo poster, t-shirt, virtual 

activity/game night, and photo 

opportunities on campus. 

Questions? Email Deanne Herbers at 

deanne.herbers@gmail.com 

 

 

Torrance School Board Observer Report 
By Kim Nokes 
 

At the February 1, 2021 meeting, the school board discussed the following 

items: 
 

Return to School: In-person instruction resumed for Blended Learning 

TK, K, and 1
st
 Grade students, and for athletic training. It was also 

announced that Blended Learning 2
nd

 Grade students would return to 

campus on February 11. The Board is awaiting word from the State 

regarding when 3
rd

 – 5
th

 Grade students will return to in-person instruction. 
 

Dual Immersion Kindergarten Program: The Board announced the 

launch of the District’s first-ever Dual Immersion Program, being taught in 

Spanish. The program will be offered to incoming (2021-2022) 

kindergarten students at Carr and Torrance Elementary Schools. 
 

Vaccine: TUSD staff is working closely with the City of Torrance to help 

facilitate vaccine distribution to TUSD employees when they become 

available, hopefully sometime in February. 
 

Covid-19 Cases: TUSD provides information regarding COVID-19 cases 

among District students and staff (in-person instruction and on campus 

only) while also maintaining privacy and confidentiality for students and 

staff. To view the number of confirmed COVID-19 cases, go to tusd.org 

and click on the “Covid-19 Dashboard & Information” tab at the top. 

 

Housing Bills Back on Legislative Agenda 
 

The California State Legislature has 7 proposed housing bills which the 

Torrance City Council opposed through a resolution on January 26. The 

resolution states in part the following: 

 The council is opposed to the multitudes of bills being proposed that 

directly impact and interfere with the ability of Cities to control their 

own destiny through use of the zoning authority that has been granted 

to them. 

 Should the State continue to pass legislation that attacks local 

municipal authority, control and revenue, the City of Torrance will 

support actions such as a ballot measure that would limit the State 

ability to control local activities and strengthen local democracy and 

authority. 
 

One of the bills, SB 9, allows 6 units without public input where 1 single-

family home now stands. It ends single-family zoning statewide, overriding 

city powers. 
 

You can stay informed and participate in the effort to advocate for local 

control over zoning and land use decisions by going to California Cities for 

Local Control website (localcontrolca.com) spearheaded by Torrance City 

Councilmember Mike Griffiths. Also, you may go to Livable California 

(livablecalifornia.org) for details on the housing bills and subscribe to get 

updates. 

 

mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com
http://www.jefferson.tusd.org/
mailto:deanne.herbers@gmail.com
http://www.tusd.org/
http://www.localcontrolca.com/
http://www.livablecalifornia.org/
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By 2028, the Metro 

Green Line will be 

extended from the 

existing Redondo Beach 

Station on Marine Ave. 

just west of the 405 to the 

proposed Regional 

Transit Center in 

Torrance (on Crenshaw 

between Torrance Blvd. 

and 190
th

).  
 

The 3½ year analysis 

recently begun will study 

two potential routes 

through Lawndale to the 

Metro railroad right-of-

way near 190
th

 and 

Hawthorne in Torrance. 
 

Thank you for 

joining SHA! 

This list is based on dues received 

from 1.12 to 2.10. 

Mike & Julie Baker 

Richard & Lisa Bejarano 

Sandy Bruce 

Yanhe Lue & Yan Cai 

Gary Clayton & Janine Choi 

Dan & Janet Donaldson 

Juan & Debbi Duenas 

Elizabeth Dye 

Elinor Accampo & Robert Hern 

Bob & Arlene Hernandez 

Jane & Jeff Knaus 

John & Marilyne McCall 

Robert & Nancy Oelsner 

Denise O’neil 

Earlene A. Parsons 

Julie Di Cataldo & Eric Persons 

Mia Fogh & Andreas Pfander 

Willie & Judy Salmon 

Dean & Kristine Sato 

Paul & Christine Shiosaki 

Gloria Smeal* 

Lois Vile & Jerry Trager 

Mike & Debbie Waterman 

* Charter Member 
 

Haven’t joined/renewed yet?  

Please go online at 

southwoodhomeowners.com/join to 

either print a membership form and 

mail in with your payment, or join 

securely online. 

 

Torrance Library 

Hidden Gems 

Did you know the Torrance Library 

has the following resources? 
 

Hoopla allows you to borrow and 

stream movies, TV shows, music and 

more for free. 
 

Not quite sure what to read next? Let 

the library service Novelist help 

guide you.  
 

Learn a new language through 

Mango Languages. It’s an online 

system that teaches conversation 

skills for a wide variety of languages. 
 

Find these services and more at 

library.torranceca.gov, click on 

“Resources”. 

 

Torrance Refinery Update 
 

It has been 6 years since the explosion on February 18, 2015, which nearly 

released 50,000 lb of MHF (Modified Hydrofluoric Acid – a highly toxic 

chemical that, if released, forms a ground hugging cloud that can drift for 

miles). Only two refineries in California still use large quantities of MHF – 

our own Torrance Refinery and the Valero Wilmington Refinery.  

 

After the explosion, the AQMD investigated the use of MHF. After many 

hearings attended by crowds from both sides of the issue, the AQMD 

decided in September 2019 to allow the refineries to make voluntary 

enhanced safety measures. A report from December 2020 states that the 

proposed enhancements at the Torrance Refinery are on schedule for 

implementation in 2021.  

 

Of course, no amount of safety measures can be 100% effective. The 

Torrance Refinery Action Alliance (TRAA) has been advocating for the 

refineries to convert to a much safer process such as is used at Chevron in 

El Segundo. If you would like to stay informed on this issue, go to 

TRAA’s website traasouthbay.com to sign up for twice monthly e-

newsletters and optionally attend their virtual Zoom meetings on the 

second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Metro Green Line Extension to Torrance 
 

From there, the existing railroad right-of-way will be used to the 

Torrance Regional Transit Center. 
 

Throughout this analysis period there will be opportunities for the public 

to comment on the project and participate in community meetings and 

events. There have already been 2 virtual scoping meetings in February.  
 

Metro has an online presentation you may view anytime to learn more 

about the project and leave comments. You may also sign up for email 

updates by going to the project page “Connect” tab. 

http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
http://www.southwoodhomeowners.com/join
https://www.library.torranceca.gov/resources/streaming-services
https://www.library.torranceca.gov/government/library/resources/online-resources/novelist
https://www.library.torranceca.gov/resources/online-resources/learn-a-language
https://www.library.torranceca.gov/home-library
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
http://www.traasouthbay.com/
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
https://storymaps.arcgis.com/stories/5af883fc2a1a403fb2b9e5bb941a0dbf
https://www.metro.net/projects/green-line-extension/
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
http://media.metro.net/2020/GLExt-to-Torrance-Eng-map.pdf
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For advertising information, email southwood.homeowners@gmail.com or call 424-226-6428 

All advertisers’ phone numbers are in the 310 area code. 

Please support the Southwood Advertisers. 
 

 
 
 

AMERIPRISE FINANCIAL SERVICES, INC • William Snelson • Financial Advisor • Vice President • 2029 Century Park E, Ste 2550, LA, CA 90067 
19-year Southwood resident • Financial Planning • Investment Management • Estate and Retirement Planning • SHA Member .............977-1295 
 

www.ArtExperienceStudio.com .........................ART CLASSES, CAMPS, PARTIES for kids & adults • Kids free trial • 4721 Torrance Blvd • 365-9287 
 
BABCOCK ASSOCIATES, LTD • Property Mgmt Co • Serving South Bay 55 years • Karla Richmond • SHA Member .....................................212-6660 
 
CAROLYN FINKENBEINER • The Real Estate Group • Lifelong resident and caring professional • SHA Member ..........................................505-6767 
 
CORNERSTONE • Windows & Patio Doors • Replacement Experts • Entry Doors • Free Estimates • License #565275  

www.cornerstonewindows.comResident & Homeowner, Tony Szik • SHA Member •  ..............................................................................325-4700  
 
DREAM DINNERS • Since 2007, we've been helping families get back to the table with delicious, easy to prepare dinners that are ready in only 
30 minutes • www.Dreamdinners.com •  22226 Palos Verdes Blvd. ..........................................................................................................792-0055  
 
FISCHER-LLC • Roofing • Exterior Painting • Seamless Rain Gutters • License #1038635-B, C-39, C-33, C-43 • Southwood Resident 60+ yrs  
Licensed • Bonded • Workers Comp Ins • Liability Ins • Bill & Shelly Fischer • SHA Member .....................................................................534-1462 
 
JIM CULLETT PLUMBING & ROOTER • In Torrance Since 1980 • S.L. #389387 • Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Pipe Locating 
General Residential Repairs & Installations .................................................................................................................. .792-9008 or Cell: 634-8488 
 
JOHN KOWAN TERMITE CONTROL • Owner Operated • Serving the South Bay over 35 years • Southwood Resident & Homeowner 
www.johnkowantermite.com • email kowantermite@verizon.net • SHA Member ...................................................................................540-2395 
 

www.kimberlydoner.com KIMBERLY DONER • Compass • Southwood Resident & Specialist • • SHA Member 
Realtor with over 90 five-star reviews on Zillow and over 30 five-star reviews on Yelp ..............................................................................720-7933 
 
MUSIC LESSONS • Piano.Guitar.Ukulele • Teaching 45 years locally • All ages • Rosine Sorbom • SHA Member .......................................316-3592 
 
OAKLEY PLUMBING INC • Clog Removal • Leak Repair • Faucets • Toilets • Valves • Water Heaters • Garbage Disposals • Gas Piping  
Locate & Camera Sewers • Free Estimates • Reasonable Rates • License #926402 • Bonded & Insured • SHA Member.............................200-5431 
 
O’NEIL & ASSOCIATES REALTORS • 3987 Pacific Coast Highway • Torrance 90505 • SHA Member ..................... .Office: 370-1020 or Cell: 365-6846 
 
POSTAL SOLUTIONS INC • Owned & Veteran operated • Notary Public No Appt Necessary • Shipping: FedEx, USPS, UPS, DHL • Printing 
Private Mailboxes & Package Receiving • Serving Southwood for 41 yrs, Arnie Goldstein • 4733 Torrance Blvd • SHA Member................371-7184  
 

RE/MAX ESTATE PROPERTIES, Carol Hemker #01879270 & Vista Sotheby’s Intl, Karen Baillie #01181250 – A Team for You ..... .529-2043/749-7653 
 

Looking for financial wellness? Controlling your expenses? Managing debt and investments? We can help SOUTH BAY FINANCIAL PARTNERS • 
you navigate your career, family, & financial independence to live your best life. We specialize in young professionals as well as retirees. Find 
out how we can work with you. Tara Unverzagt, President, SHA Member/25+ year resident ...............  southbayfinancialpartners.com - 792-4189  
 
SOUTHWOOD PRE-SCHOOL • Len Ingalls • SHA Member ...........................................................................................................................540-9084 
 
TAYLOR ROOFING • Roofing the South Bay since 1971 • Rod Taylor • Fully Insured • License #399009 • SHA Member .............................378-7733 
 
THE BEST HANDYMAN • Indoor & Outdoor Fix-It Projects and Renovations • Minor Plumbing & Electrical • Grab Bars • Gutter   
Cleaning • Gate & Fence Repairs • Fully Insured • Reliable, Professional, & Knowledgeable • Larry Corrao • SHA Member ......................722-6025 
 
VALENTINE CONSTRUCTION • Kitchen & Bathroom Remodels • Room Additions • Home Repairs • Decks & Fences • Doors & Windows      
41 Years’ Experience • Free Estimates • Fully Insured • License #655063 • Resident/SHA Member ...........................................................749-5571 
 
VICTOR THE BODY MAN • Autobody work and paint • Well-known in the South Bay • Offering excellent repair work at low prices .........503-0566 
 
WOODS ACE HARDWARE • Serving Southwood and its neighbors since 1954 • John Spreitzer • SHA Member  

www.woodshardware.comM-F: 8 AM-7 PM. Sat: 8 AM - 6 PM. Sun: 9 AM - 5 PM •  .................................................................................540-5355
 

SOUTHWOOD NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING DIRECTORY 

mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com
http://www.artexperiencestudio.com/
http://www.cornerstonewindows.com/
http://www.dreamdinners.com/
http://www.johnkowantermite.com/
mailto:kowantermite@verizon.net
http://www.kimberlydoner.com/
https://www.southbayfinancialpartners.com/
http://www.woodshardware.com/

